ZEALS PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes for the meeting held on Thursday 12 Jan 2017

in Zeals Village Hall  at 7.00pm.
Note: These minutes do not constitute a true record until ratified at the next meeting of the Parish Council

Present: Cllr C Spencer (Chairman); Cllr J Wigg (JW); Cllr Ms J Stokes (JS); Cllr K Byrne (KB); Cllr M Grimwood (MG); Cllr N Rice (NR) and Cllr D Corbin (DC).             

Apologies: None.               
In Attendance: Mr. G Edgar (Clerk); PCSO Tscherniawsky (left at 7.20 pm) and 6 members of the public.
40. Open Forum
A member of the public raised concerns about the lack of visible action from Wiltshire Council on certain aspects of the new Car Wash enterprise on Chapel Lane, especially with regard to the inappropriate colour scheme at the site. The Chairman reminded everyone that the unit had been given planning permission by Wiltshire Council but there seemed to be certain issues outstanding, and also that the planning enforcement officer would need to be contacted for confirmation that the owner had submitted their plans to alter the colour scheme of the building to fully comply with the planning inspectors directions.
Action: Clerk to contact to the Planning Enforcement Officer.  

A member of the public once again expressed concern about the inconvenience caused by the  reduced bus services from Shaftesbury to Zeals, particularly on Fridays. DC suggested that interested residents from the village could possibly group together and make use of the opportunity to hire the Zeals Youth Trust mini-bus as a possible solution. Otherwise, Friday morning shoppers to Shaftesbury would just have to wait an extra hour or so within the town and catch the early afternoon bus service direct to Zeals.

PCSO Tscherniawsky distributed copies of the latest Community Policing Report. He expressed concern about an increase in residents parking cars partly on pavements within Zeals and thus reducing pedestrian access along the pavements. Also, cars should not be parked alongside the transformer below the school on Chapel Lane as this act also causes an obstruction to other road users. Warning notices will be issued to the owners of such vehicles parked in this manner. He has been responding to numerous incidents of reported anti-social behaviour by one resident living on the Westfield Estate and he has been doing what he can to resolve these issues. The PCSO would like all residents to report any further incidents of this nature to him immediately and he will respond promptly. The Chairman thanked the PCSO for both attending and reporting, however, he did suggest that the Police Force in general could be more cooperative and respond better and quicker whenever residents raise concerns to the police.

The Clerk would like to remind all members of the public that they can report these types of issues directly to Wiltshire Council and not wait for the bi-monthly parish council meetings. This will ensure a speedier response by Wiltshire Council.
Report issues directly on planning, enforcement, roads, highways, footpaths verges or litter via the council website of http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/report.htm or phone on 03004560105.
41. Declarations of Interest- None
42. Approval of minutes 
a. Parish Council Meeting 10th Nov 2016
Proposed by JS, seconded by JW and agreed by all present.
43. Matters for report from the above meetings.
a. Speed limit reduction to 30mph: JW distributed some of the latest detailed maps prepared by the County Traffic Engineer and the County Surveyor taking into account the feedback they had received from village residents, within the financial limitations and within the realms of possibility, following on from two very well attended public meetings about the scheme held during 2016. All sections of the plan will be completed shortly, and the detailed proposal will be on public view at the next Open Meeting in the village. This is scheduled to take place in  Whitesheet Academy on Tuesday, 28th March 2017 commencing at 7.30 pm. All residents are invited to attend this meeting to view these plans and, once again, to air their views. Following this meeting Wiltshire Council intend to publish the Amended Traffic Regulations in the local press prior to the project commencing some time during the Summer months.
      Action: All Councillors to attend the Open Meeting. Clerk to book Whitesheet's hall.
b. Planning Enforcement Boyes Transport: The Clerk reported that he had been in contact with Mark Williams, a Planning Enforcement Officer from Wiltshire Council (South). Mr Williams is still awaiting a response from Boyes and their agent to his request for a site meeting to ascertain whether the conditions have been implemented, and what further work may be required.
Action: Clerk to report at next meeting.
c. Zeals Parish Council Governance and Councillor roles: This was discussed initially at September's meeting (see item 24) and had been carried over from November's meeting. Since then MG had distributed a document, via the Clerk, to all Councillors suggesting certain key changes to the Council's Standing Orders. He made several proposals concerning the voting rights of any future Chairman, together with limitations on the lengths of service of any Councillor taking up the office of Chairman of the Parish Council. Initially MG spoke at some length in support of his proposed changes and a general discussion followed. The  Chairman put MG's proposals  to a vote in the absence of any counter-proposal.
Result: For the motion:2; MG and JS. Against the motion:3 NR; DC; and JW. Abstentions 2: Chairman and KB. Thus, the proposals were not carried and the Standing Orders will remain as they are. 
     d.    Purchase of road sign for Zeals Row: JW to raise this at the next CATG meeting.      .           Action: JW to report at next  Parish Council meeting.

     e.    Container and Noticeboard: DC reported that the floodlight container is in situ at

           the Zeals Pastures site and would most probably be used for the very first time            

           this Saturday (14th January).  The grant money has been received for this project. 

           The Noticeboard awaits completion.

           Action: DC to report at next meeting.
44. Outstanding matters arising from the previous meetings:
      a. Top five activities for the parish steward and white-line marking:

          The Chairman reminded Councillors of the agreed requests which had been pre-  

           viously submitted,however, an update is required from  Wiltshire Council's

          Community Engagement Officer.

           Action: Clerk to check on their progress with Stephen Harris and report back.

      .

45. Financial Business
a. To approve the following payments: 
(i) Clerks expenses up to end November 2016 @£8.99p
(ii)  HMRC (PAYE) @ £129.60p
(iii) Clerks Wages for Oct/Nov 2016 @£195.52p
(iv) P Buttress Grass cutting final payment @£100.00p
(vi) Clerk's Wages Dec 2016/Jan 17 - @£350.08
 (vii) C Spencer Wreath Cost @£17
Proposed by KB, seconded by DC and agreed by all present.

b. Zeals Parish Council 6 month financial accounts for 2016-2017:

Refer to item 35b. In the minutes of the Parish Council on 10th November 2016.
c. Precept 2017/18: A detailed itemised report had been circulated by Mr McVie prior to the meeting. A  discussion took place about each of the sums to be allocated to the Council's likely responsibilities for the coming financial year and a total precept figure of £5046 was calculated. MG proposed that the Council adhered to this figure and it was seconded by DC. All Councillors were in agreement.
Action: Clerk to advise Wiltshire Council first thing Friday morning in view of the coming deadline.
46. Correspondence for discussion.
a. Surface Water on New Road: The Clerk had reported this matter very recently on Wiltshire Council's website and he has since received an encouraging reply from the department concerned. An early investigation is expected and hopefully solutions can be found. The Council have been made aware of excess amounts of water at times of moderate to heavy rainfall, as well as the problems relating to ice on the road at this time of the year. DC expressed his concern over potentially tricky driving conditions on New Road in bad weather.
Action: Ongoing. Clerk to report.
47. AOB
The Chairman suggested that letters of thanks should be written to the previous Clerk to thank him for his outstanding service on behalf of the Council, and to Mr Gatehouse and Mr Williamson for all their hard work erecting and decorating the Christmas tree on the Green. All councillors were in agreement.
Action: Clerk to write the letters on behalf of the Council.
48. Closure: The meeting closed at 8.35 p.m.
49. Date for next meeting- Thursday 9th March 2017
Signed: ________________Chairman Zeals Parish Council. Date: 12th Jan 2017
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